
Duluth Scottish Heritage Association, Inc.
c/o 4212 Gilliat St.
Duluth, MN 55804

DSHA Highland Dancing Classes  
Fall term now in session.

Classes – 5:00-6:00 p.m.
Mondays – September-June
First Presbyterian Church

300 E. 2nd St., Duluth, MN 55805  
(use alley entrance)

DSHA Pipes & Drums Band
Practices Thursdays – 7:00-8:30 p.m.

Trinity Lutheran Church
1108 E. 8th St., Duluth, MN 55805

New Piper Lessons – Wednesdays–5:00 p.m.
Shrine Center

5152 Miller Trunk Hwy.,  
Hermantown, MN 55811

Save the Date!
The DSHA’s Annual
Robert Burns Dinner 
will take place on  
Saturday, January 25, 2014 
at the Kitchi Gammi Club in Duluth.  
Be sure to mark your calendar for this wonderful 
evening of delicious food, scots camaraderie and 
entertainment. Watch for more information 
coming in the mail in December. 

Membership reminder.
Be sure to check your mailing label 

above to be sure your membership is current 
and when your next renewal date is. Don’t delay, 
renew today! Use the form on the back of the 
newsletter to mail in your membership renewal. 
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Kirkin’ o’ the Tartans 
Sunday, November 24, 2013

First Presbyterian Church 
300 E 2nd St • Duluth, MN 

The Duluth Scottish Heritage Association carries on its tradition of 
hosting a Kirkin’ o’ the Tartan Evensong Service and High Tea this year 
at First Presbyterian Church in Duluth on November 24 starting at 5 
p.m. DSHA members, guests and the public are invited to attend.

The evensong service led by Rev. John Pressler begins with 
members of the Highland Dance class executing a reel in the aisles 
of the church. The service itself is a traditional evensong using 
elements from the time of John Knox. During the service there will 
be an opportunity to present your clan tartan for blessing, a tradition 
carried from Scotland to the New World.

Following the service, there will be a High Tea served in the Highland 
Room on the lower level of the church. After the Tea you can look 
forward to being entertained by the DSHA Highland Dancers and 
the Pipes and Drum Band.

Volunteers are always needed. Helpers to prepare food for the High 
Tea should gather in the kitchen at First Pres at 8:30 a.m. Saturday, 
November 23. This is a busy but fun morning. Volunteers are paid 
with many thanks and a set of recipes. We also could use helpers to 
set tables and put food on plates on Sunday afternoon starting at 
1:30 p.m. Please call Kathy Peterson if you’d like to help out.

Reservations are required for the Tea. The cost is $10.00 for adults, 
$5 for children under 12 and $30 for a family unit. Payment should 
accompany your reservation which can be mailed to Kathy Peterson 
at 809 East Sixth Street Duluth, MN 55805. Please call 218-269-0014 
with questions..

Parking is available in the two lots below the church or the city 
parking ramp on First St., half a block from the church.

This is always an enjoyable time.  We look forward to seeing you.
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Do you have items of interest relating to Scots news you’d like to 
share in the newsletter? 

Maybe you’ve been on an adventure in Scotland or discovered you’re a descendent of Robert the Bruce, perhaps 
you’d like to give a book review of a book with Scots interest, or you have some interesting tidbits or announcements 
you’d like to include in the DSHA newsletter. Contact: Laura Mclean at laura.thomas.mclean@gmail.com or  phone: 
218.728.0080. We’d love to hear from you!  Also, please contact Pam Longville regarding get well & condolence 
wishes. You can reach her at (218)729.8015. Pam will also send a card for the loss of someone’s special pet.

On July 25th, 1745, the young Prince Charles 
Edward Stewart, (Bonnie Prince Charles), returned 
from France and at Lochnanaugh, and began the 
enlistment of the Highland Clans for his abortive 
attempt to dethrone King George II of England. He 
intent was to restore the Scottish throne and the 
Royal House of Stewart.

After a succession of victorious battles against 
England, but now vastly outnumbered, exhausted 
and hungry, the reduced Highland ranks were ut-
terly routed to Culloden on April 16th, 1746, thus 
ending the Highland War with England as victor.

To subdue the spirit of the Highlanders, the Eng-
lish Parliament invoked the Act of Proscription 
that banned the wearing of any sign of the Tartan, 
forbad any speaking in Gaelic, outlawed Scottish 
music, dancing, or the playing of the pipes, which 
I might add, the Act said “emitted an aggressive 
and warlike sound.” (The pipes at that time were 
officially labeled an “instrument of war”. but that’s 
another story.) The tartan was no linger allowed 
to be worn by all Highlanders. An exception was 
permitted only by those who would serve his maj-
esty the King of England, by joining his regiments. 
Many Highlanders lead by their true family convic-
tions joined, just so they could wear a Tartan kilt.

It was 36 years before the Act of Proscription was 
finally revoked but, during all those years endured 
by our forefathers, the Highland churches of the 
time had a special day when  Highlanders gath-
ered. Each clan member would carry a small piece 
of their Tartan concealed under their outer clothing 
and, with the right hand held over their precious 
pieces of sacred cloth, they all joined in prayer. 
Their prayer offerings were to plead with God, ask-

ing to speedily cause the repeal of the devastating 
Act of Proscription and restore the Highlanders 
culture.

When finally the Act was repealed, the Highland-
ers, as Cunningham wrote in his History of Scot-
land said: “[they]...returned with joy to their be-
loved kilt, no longer bound to the unmanly trews of 
the lowlanders.” It is a spiritual continuation with 
this era of Scottish History that we celebrate “The 
Kirkin ‘O’ The Tartan”.

Another point I would like to share briefly about 
the Kirkin, was back in 1941. The Rev. Peter 
Marshall, chaplain of the United States Senate 
and minister of Washington New York Presbyte-
rian church also created a special Sunday service 
here in the United States. It was to give solace to 
Scottish-Americans involved in war. There was 
deep concern during the period of WWII, that 
Scottish-Americans were not signing up to fight on 
behalf of Britain. The Rev. Marshall wanted to in-
still vigor and hope among the Scottish-Americans 
in rejuvenating pride in their homeland. So the rally 
cry began with pipes and drums leading, we Scots 
heard the war cry and responded proudly with Kilt 
abound the knee. The wearing of the Tartan was 
allowed by our soldiers, and their Scotland pride 
restored.

Today, “The Kirkin’ ‘O’ The Tartan” ceremony 
is similar to the ones conducted in the Scottish 
Highlands in 1745 and here in America, beginning 
in 1941. Its purpose is to help our children and 
us, to understand and remember our culture from 
whence we came, remembering what our great 
grand parents gave in the way of sacrifice to pre-
serve our lineage, heritage and history. 

A Brief History of the Kirkin’ o’ the Tartans 
by Wm. Putnam - courtesy of http://scottishsociety.org


